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Dear members, 
 
It’s time again. Time for us to have a 
meeting and fellowship with our 
fellow members. We always have a 
good time together.  
 
We will have our meeting at the same 
hotel as last month. Ken will include 
directions. The hotel staff have 
worked to get the room set for us and 
are very dog friendly and we have a 
lot of our show people stay with them. 
  

 

 A Message from our President  Blake Roulette 

 As the most of you know, we are 
working on improving our shows. So 
just keep working to make our club 
the best it can be, and everything 
else will fall into place. 
 
I hope you all will make a strong 
effort to be with us on Tues. the 
16th. I know Ms. Sharon will have 
great treats for us as always. 
Thanks Sharon. 
 
Thank you to all that make our club 
work. Thank all of you for your 
support for me and your Board. 
See You Tuesday the 16th. 
 

Blake  

 

 April Meeting Location 

 Our April meeting will be held at the La Quinta Inn and Suites – Haywood, 65 
West Orchard Park Drive, Greenville 29615. 
 
Directions from 385 N: Take the Haywood Rd exit. Turn right on to Haywood 
Left on W Orchard Park Dr. Hotel is on the left. 
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   Annual Picnic  Sharon Spiegel 

 
Our annual club picnic will be held on Tuesday, May 21st at Butler Springs Park again 
from 6 pm until dusk. We are asking everyone to bring a side dish, salad, or dessert to 
share. The club will provide hot dogs, hamburgers and sodas. Leashed dogs are most 
welcome. Sharon will bake sweet potato muffins just for them. Bring a lawn chair too. 
The shelter is covered in case of rain, and restrooms are nearby. We always have a 
good time with our fellow club members and their dogs. No business meeting in May. 
 
 

Sending some sunshine and heartfelt thoughts to Roger Brown, Dianne Dix 
Chandler and Cathie Duncan on their recent illnesses and surgeries. We 
hope everyone is healing and feeling much better each day. Hope to see all of 
you soon! 
Sincerely, Becky Ward 
 
If you hear of a Member that is ill or just in need of a kind word of support, 

please contact Becky at (864) 288-6206 or email at wardbk@charter.net. 
Remember, a simple word spoken in kindness can make a world of difference 
for a friend in need. 

Sunshine Committee  Becky Ward  

 

mailto:wardbk@charter.net
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Members’ Brags    

 Jan Keith 
 
At the Spartanburg match on March 17th, “Rebel Rouser” won Best in Match. 
 
Bobbie Fairbanks 
Rough Collies 
 
At the Greenville Obedience Club trial in Simpsonville our Ch.Azalea Hill's 
Colonial Lady CD HT VA RN obtained her 3rd leg in Rally Advance and moved 
up and obtained her 1st leg in rally excellent.  At 11, I think Lady was probably 
the oldest contestant there (and at 83 I know I was the oldest exhibitor) but she 
made the jumps fine. 
Also, our young boy, Streak, obtained the first two legs on his rally novice. 
 
Beverly Krautler 
Menusha Mini Bull Terriers 
 
Menusha's Red Hot Chili Peppers took WB for a 3 point Major on Friday at 
Concord.  
Sly Dog's Polar Queen at Menusha took WB on Saturday at Concord. 
 
Ann Deaton (Maltby) 
 
Ch Bay Breeze Armani En Tour, Poodle (Standard) 
 Armani, having completed the requirements on March 23, 2013, has been 
officially recorded a Rally Novice title by AKC. Then on March 24, 2013, he 
received his first leg towards his Rally Advanced title. 
  
The Dog Obedience Club of Greenville, Inc. held the Obedience and Rally Trials 
in the Simpsonville Activity & Senior Center. 
  
Andrea Hagen 
 
Jack and I attended an AKC Hunt Test in Walhalla SC this past weekend.  This 
was our first time and we decided to go and observe. Jack proved to be 
enthusiastic and eager to participate.  This will be the beginning of a new fun 
activity for us to pursue together.  Such great fun to see the English setter in 
action, doing what they love.  Jack is taking a short break from showing. He will 
be bred this month to a beautiful English setter in Alabama and again to another 
during this summer.  After that he will resume showing to complete his Grand 
Championship. 

Champion Northwinds Just Jack 

with Andrea Hagen 
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  Members’ Brags   - Continued 

  
Kari Hill 
Charthill Scottish Terriers 
 
Ch Charthill Premier Performance (Digger) won Best of Breed at the National Specialty with over 100 entries.  
The previous weekend he also won Best of Breed at the regional specialty of the Scottish Terrier Club of 
Greater Dayton.  He went on to win Select Dog the day after the National Specialty at the Scottish Terrier 
Club of Greater Atlanta. 
  
In addition to Digger’s breed win, his sire, GCH CH Charthill Top Billing won Select Dog.  The next day at the 
Scottish Terrier Club of Greater Atlanta specialty show he was Best of Opposite Sex.  There were over 100 
entered both days. 
  
Charthill Lad Canty Troubadour was Best of Winners at the National Specialty and also won Winners Dog the 
next day at the Atlanta Specialty. 
  
Charthill Greek Goddess was Winners Bitch at the Scottish Terrier Club of Greater Dayton specialty show. 
  
Her littermate Charthill Roman Empire was Best in Sweepstakes at the Scottish Terrier Club of Greater 
Atlanta. 

 

Ch Charthill Premier Performance Charthill Roman Empire 



Page 5  Greenville Kennel Club News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Loretta Anders 
 
GCh. Jade East Do You Know The Way To San Jose 
Breeders and Owners:  Loretta Anders, Karel Nijholt, Esmae Minne 
Presented By:  David Williams 
 
Westminster Kennel Club 
February 2013 
Select Bitch 
Judge:  Kirkland 
 
Galveston County Kennel Club    Claremore Kennel Club of Oklahoma 
March 17, 2013      March 31, 2013 
Judge:  Sonny Ambrosio     Judge: Jan Paulk 
 
 

 Vet Techs and Assistants Needed 

 
Positions available for certified vet tech. and assistants.   
Call Nancy at 862-4707. 

Members’ Brags   - Continued 
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Details from Your Delegate    Linda Knorr 

 

 

March 2013 AKC Board Meeting Highlights 

 

New York, NY – Highlights from the March 12-13, 2013 meetings of the AKC Delegates and AKC Board 
of Directors are as follows. Full details on these actions, as well as other actions taken, are included in the 
minutes for the meeting, which will be posted on the AKC website. 

 

Highlights from the March 12, 2013 Delegate Meeting: 

 

    The following Delegates were elected to the AKC Board of Directors Class of 2017: 

        Lee Arnold, Southern Colorado Kennel Club 

        Carl C. Ashby III, United States Kerry Blue Terrier Club 

        Alan Kalter, American Bullmastiff Association 

        Harvey M. Wooding, Westminster Kennel Club 

 

    The AKC Bylaws were amended to add the advancement of canine health and well-being to the objects 
of AKC and to make Agility Clubs eligible to apply for AKC membership. Both changes are effective 
immediately. 

 

    The following AKC Staff promotions were announced: 

        Gina DiNardo, Vice President, Assistant Executive Secretary 

        Mark Dunn, Vice President, Registration Development and Customer Services 

        Daphna Straus, Vice President, Business Development 

 

Highlights from the March 12-13, 2013 Board Meeting are as follows: 

 

    The following Board Officers were elected: 

        Alan Kalter, Chairman 

        Dr. William R. Newman, Vice Chairman 

 

    The following Executive Officers were elected: 

        Dennis B. Sprung, President/CEO 

        Daryl Hendricks, Chief Operating Officer 

        Peter W. Farnsworth, Chief Financial Officer 

        James P. Crowley, Executive Secretary 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Greenville Kennel Club 
P.O. Box 5029 
Greenville, SC  29606 

The Greenville Kennel Club meets every 3rd Tuesday of the month. The 
April meeting will be held at the La Quinta Inn and Suites-Haywood, 65 
West Orchard Park Circle, at 7:30PM. The Board of Directors meets 
every other month.  
 
For more information on our meetings or scheduled programs, please 
contact the Recording Secretary, Margaret Norkett,  
 Eyespi20@WCTel.net 
 
All items to be included in the newsletter are due on the Wednesday 
before our monthly meeting. 

Any items submitted to the GKC Editor for inclusion, are subject to 
copyright law. Furthermore, the submitter shall bear the entire 
responsibility for copyright infringements and removes the GKC and its 
Editor from any liable actions for said publication. 

Established in 1939    Greenville Kennel Club   An AKC Member Club 

The next meeting of the GKC 
is on 

April 16, 2013 

 

Visit us On-line @ www.GreenvilleKC.org 

Blake Roulette - President  

Dorwynd@yahoo.com 

 

Tracy Iffland– 1st Vice President  

carouselchin@juno.com 

  

Bev Crosby – 2nd Vice President  

poshpoos@gmail.com 

 
Thecla Tyner – Correspondence 

Secretary 

ttyner@charter.net 

 
Margaret Norkett– Recording 

Secretary  

Eyespi20@WCTel.net 

 
Sandra Campbell -Treasurer  

GCamp54098@aol.com  

 
Linda Knorr - AKC Delegate  

lindaknorr@charter.net 

 

Kris Harner - Show Chair  

kharner@carolina-networks.com 

  

Ken Spiegel –Web & Newsletter  

news@greenvillekc.org 
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